
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TAX CLASSIFICATION 

 

The Carroll County Board of Supervisors will hold a Public Hearing on July 11, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. or as 
soon thereafter as practical in the board Room of the Carroll County Complex, 605 Pine Street, Hillsville, 
Virginia, for the purpose of hearing public comment pertaining to the adoption on an Ordinance 
establishing separate tax classifications of personal property for taxation purposes.  The proposed 
ordinance would establish the following items of personal property as their own separate tax 
classification: automobiles, certain pickup trucks, trucks and other vehicles as described in subdivision A 
5 of § 58.1-3503 of the Code of Virginia, motor vehicles with specially designed equipment for use by 
the handicapped, and motorcycles, mopeds, all-terrain vehicles, off-road motorcycles, campers, and 
certain recreational vehicles.  If adopted, the proposed ordinance would authorize the Board of 
Supervisors, by resolution, to tax such vehicles at a different rate than the rate applicable to personal 
property generally.   

A copy of the proposed ordinance may be provided in hard copy or in electronic format by calling or 

writing to the Office of the County Administrator, 276-730-3001, 605 Pine Street, Hillsville, Virginia or by 

email at crystal.adams@carrollcountyva.gov 


